

BICKERTON & EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held

At Bickerton Scout Hut

16th January 2025 at 7.30 p.m.

| | |
|-------------------------------|--|
| Apologies | Cllr A Davies, Benson, S Davies and Mills |
| In attendance | Present were Cllrs Mark Burrows (Chairman), Clare Davies, Latham, Bourne, and Proctor. |
| Minutes of the last meeting | Minutes of the last meeting held on 24th October were approved and signed by the Chairman |
| Cllr Pearson | <p>The Chairman welcomed Ward Cllr James Pearson to the meeting.</p> <p>The following items were discussed</p> <p>Overgrowing hedge surrounding derelict bungalow on Goldford Lane</p> <p>Business As Usual signs need to be added to all road closed signs</p> <p>Footpath and layby beside A534 on entrance to Bulkeley Hall Lane</p> <p>Coppermine Lane in state of disrepair following considerable rainfall</p> <p>Numerous pot holes on parish roads</p> <p>Clerk to summarise all points in an email to Cllr Pearson and also report issues on the Fix My Street App and encourage others to do so.</p> <p>Cllr Pearson mentioned being in touch with Severn Trent regarding the work done planting trees in our parish and anything they may be able to do to help us out.</p> |
| Matters arising | The Leylandii tree beside the bus shelter and the ivy growing into bus shelter – a quote of around £500 has been received from TGS to carry out the work. It was resolved that this should be agreed. Clerk to inform TGS. |
| Accounts | Bank balance £4033.17. Payment to be made £15 for room hire. The annual precept was discussed, it was proposed by Cllr Burrows and seconded by Cllr Proctor to precept for £2500.00. A discussion was held regarding any items where the precept would be best spent. Cllr Latham mentioned the Village Hall looking for a sign on the main road. Cllr Clare Davies mentioned speaking to the Scouts to find out if they have any upcoming projects. Clerk agreed to message all councillors for their views and discuss further at the next meeting. |
| Correspondence | Clerk read out an email from Severn Trent representative giving an update on the tree planting work beside A534. |
| Date and time of next meeting | At the Scout Hut in April 2024 at 7.30pm |